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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   

 

  



 

 
 

 

 

 

Ida Mae – Donald Durensky’s Wife     Louie Chavez     Mary Pascual      

Virginia Hayes – Felipe Fernandez’s Friend     Juan Rojas – Benjamin Servin’s Friend 
 

 

Brian Cota (many family members sick) 

Robert Escobar     Don Gargiulo PGK 

George Kubeck      Al Castellano      John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK  

 George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 
 

 

Donna De Freece & her Husband, Steve Balch & his Wife – Rick Tkach GK’s Friends 

Bobby Velasquez Jr. (surgery) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Son 

Steven Dunn (jaw surgery) – David Dunn’s Son 

Robert Serb (colon cancer) – Bill Serb PGK’s Brother      

Benjamin & Maria (health) – Benjamin Servin’s Parents 

Jie Enriquez (cure lung cancer) – Felipe Fernandez’s Friend 

Jose Vargas (health) – Benjamin Servin’s Friend     Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

           Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Donna Just, Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder  – Family & Friends of John Oliver 
     

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 
 
 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

"Ask and you shall receive, seek and you will find, knock and the door will be opened to you." 

Luke 11:9 
 

Brother Knights, 
 

 This month we just celebrated Pentecost and we welcome the beginning of summer.  What a 

beautiful time to seek the Lord's beauty in creation and in each other.  Since we are celebrating 

Father's Day this month, we should follow the example of St Joseph, the father of the Holy Family.  

He was a protector, a provider, a teacher and a servant that followed God's will and served his family 

faithfully.  On June 17th, St Irenaeus is planning a Men's celebration in the Rectory garden.  Please 

consider attending this event and meeting some other men in the parish.   
 

 This month, the parish will unveil its three priorities for their pastoral plan as part of the 

Eucharistic Revival.  This will be kicked off with the Eucharistic Procession on Sunday June 11th at 

9 am.  Please try to make this special and bring your family, so we can show the parish and the 

community how much the Knights support this program.  The three priorities are: 

1. Encountering Jesus love through prayer and the sacraments 

2. Growing closer to Jesus through faith and spiritual formation 

3. Sharing the Good News of knowing Jesus 
   

 This new program can really lead to a deepening of our faith and involvement in the parish 

and we can really help the church roll this out properly.  We'll give you an update at our next 

member meeting. 
 

 Thank you for all the wonderful things you helped with last month, including HOPE, 

Mother's Day Breakfast, Mother's Day flower sales and Veteran's Wheelchair drive.  You were truly 

present and visible this month at the parish and we were able to accomplish great things together for 

great causes.  Let's keep the momentum going into the summer as we celebrate good times with our 

families and great events with the parish. 
 

May God richly bless your lives. 

 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



                

 

                      The Father of Us All 
 

 Honoring fatherhood is a theme throughout the Bible. The importance of fatherhood is also 

depicted all through the Bible, starting with the Fifth Commandment Exodus 20: 2-17 Honor your 

father and your mother.” Deuteronomy 6: 6-7 these commandments that I give you today are to be 

on your hearts. Impress them on your children.  Fathers are to be honored and respected and God 

gives them the responsibility of protecting and serving their families. Psalms 127:3-5 Behold, 

children are a heritage from the Lord, the fruit of the womb a reward. Like arrows in the hand of a 

warrior are the children of one’s youth. Blessed is the man who fills his quiver with them! Ephesian 

6:1-3 Children, obey your parents in the Lord, for this is right. Honor your father and mother that it 

may go well with you and that you may live long in the land. Colossians 3:20”Children obey your 

parents in everything for this pleases the lord”. 

 

 To honor is to hold in high respect and reverence. On this father’s Day as we celebrate our 

earthly fathers we should take the time to honor as well the Father of us all. Give Him our whole 

heart Mark 12:30 Love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all 

your mind and with all your strength. A simple prayer when you wake up each morning. Start your 

day with Dear God how can I honor you today. 
NSS  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 Thanks to all the knights who helped out with the Mother’s day Brunch and flower sales. 

Please we need more knights to participate in all future events. 

Here are the upcoming events: 

 

1. Friday June 2nd: H.O.P.E. Food Bagging at 8:30 am. Please come and help. 

2. Saturday June 3rd: H.O.P.E. Food distribution at 7 am. 

3. Saturday June 3rd and Sunday June 4th: Avocado sales after all the masses. Please sign up 

to help. Contact Rick (Grand Knight) for more information.  

4. Saturday June 10th: Ordination of Ian Gaston at Christ Cathedral 10.00 a.m. All are invited 

to attend.  

5. Sunday June 11th: Eucharistic Procession at the church after 8:00 am mass. Please don’t 

forget to come and help out. 

6. Thursday June 15th: Planning meeting is at 7 pm in classroom 6. 

7. Friday June 16th: H.O.P.E. Food Bagging at 8:30 am. Please come and help. 

8. Saturday June 17th: H.O.P.E. Food distribution at 7 am. 

9. Sunday June 25th: Installation of Officers  

10. Tuesday June 27th: Member meeting in the Ed Building at 6:30 pm. Please endeavor to 

attend. We value your ideas and suggestions. 

11. Tuesday June 27th: Webinars on Fraternal Benefits Seminar at 5 pm (Importance of Whole 

Life as Part of a Retirement Plan). Here is the link to register for this webinar: 

https://tinyurl.com/KofCEffnerJune27 

 

Remain Blessed, 
 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Chris Nsor 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 
 

https://tinyurl.com/KofCEffnerJune27


May Meeting 

                David Skorupinski 

$80.00 

 

 June Meeting = $90.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy and in good spirits. 

 

 Thanks to brother Davis Dunn for putting together the guacamole and salsa contests during 

our social hour. We had some great entries to sample. 

 

 The name pulled for “Good of the Order” drawing at our May meeting for $80.00 was David 

Skorupinski, who was not present. The June drawing will now be for $90.00. You must be there to 

win. 

 

 Our election of Officers for the 2023-2024 Columbian Year was held last month, 

Congratulations to Grand Knight elect, Chris Nsor, and his team. Be sure to support our Council and 

contact our new GK to volunteer for one of our many committees. 

 

 If you have joined our Council within the past couple years or haven’t spoken to a Knights 

of Columbus Insurance Field Agent recently, you likely have benefits you don’t know about. To 

learn about them, I invite you to meet with our Insurance Field Agent, Mark McEniry. Please give 

Mark a call at (562) 493-3394.  Email:  Mark.Mceniry@kofc.org   

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it often contains several pages of pictures from our recent Council events and “Remember When” 

events from the past.  Also check out our Bulletin Sponsors on page 16.  

 

 A special “Happy Birthday” to Dr. Modesto Paredes, Jr who will be putting 91 candles on 

his birthday cake and 4 others listed below who are putting more than 80 candles on their birthday 

cakes. 

 

[ Continued on Page 10 ] 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Mark.Mceniry@kofc.org
http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
  

  

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

11th EUCHURISTIC PROCESSION 9:00 AM 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

14th “FLAG DAY” 

15th PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

17th FATHER’S DAY GATHERING – In The Rectory Backyard 6:00 PM 

18th “FATHER’S DAY” 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

25th INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS After 9:45 AM Mass 

27th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

30th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

 

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

4th “INDPENDENCE DAY” 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

27th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

TBD PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM  

TBD MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 



continued from Page 7

o  

 
 

Scott Schuster 6/2 Dante Garcia 6/6 Roselito De Los Reyes 6/11 

Basil Totah 6/11 Dr. Modesto Paredes Jr. 6/15 Bert Poan 6/15 

Kevin Boyle 6/16 Kevin Garcia 6/16 Kevin Alcaino 6/17 

George Limar 6/17 Enrique Buscarolo 6/20 David Golini 6/20 

Fr. Rudy Alumam 6/23 Stan Fernando 6/23 Eugene Reising 6/24 

Brian Cota 6/26 Irv Cuevas 6/26 Bob Marsh RIP 6/28/2033 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

Mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

 
Dear Brothers, 

 

 I came into the Catholic Church at the Easter Vigil on April 7, 2012 I participated on and off 

at Mass for 20 years with my wife who is a cradle Catholic before becoming a Catholic. I remember 

the day that God spoke to my heart about becoming Catholic.  It was Superbowl Sunday 2010.  I was 

running Donut Duty for the Scouts and since it was Superbowl, I had agreed to handle the 11 AM 

Mass and walk across the street to a friend’s house after Mass. 

 

 The Gospel that day was the Parable of the Sheep and the Goats (Matthew 25:31-46) where 

Jesus says "And the King will answer them, ‘Truly, I say to you, as you did it to one of the least of 

these my brothers you did it to me." 

 

 I met two strangers that day, a young man who came by the church every weekend and 

usually didn't speak to me. He talked to me about the church, he looked so different to me that day 

than he normally did. Then an elderly woman came and sat with me and told me of her devotion to 

Mary. She encouraged me to pray contemplatively. 

 

[Continued next Page] 



 

Jorge Rodriguez     Mike Mercer     Kevin Connell     Donald Durensky     Daniel Rosak 

David Hallum     Jerome Costa     George Del Hierro     Bill Mead     Tom Cramp     Irv Cuevas 

Rolly Arenz DD, PGK     Chris Nsor     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Kevin Alcaino     Louis Bloch     Carlos Ramirez     Richard Marino     Benjamin Servin 

Bill Serb PGK     Fr. Binh Nguyen     Rick Tkach GK     Mark McEniry FA     Frank Faecke 

David Dunn 

Message from Your Council……….. Continued  

 During all this time, God is speaking to my heart prompting me to become a Catholic so that 

I could receive the Eucharist. It was clear that this was not a call that I was to ignore. I began RCIA 

in August that summer. This call to become Catholic quietly waited until the fall. In October 2011 

my heart caught fire for Christ and remained white hot for over a year. 

 

 Receiving the Eucharist for the very first time as an adult was such an emotion filled 

experience. I had come to truly believe that the Eucharist IS the Body, Blood, Soul and Divinity of 

Christ! and I was being allowed to receive! I ate the Host as a hungry man but then sat and 

experienced the taste and smell of the Eucharist lingering on my tongue and I gave thanks to God for 

calling me to the table. 

 

 I recalled St. Augustine's beautiful words of conversion.  "You called and cried out loud and 

shattered my deafness. You were radiant and resplendent, you put to flight my blindness. You were 

fragrant, and I drew in my breath and now pant after you. I tasted you, and I feel but hunger and 

thirst for you. You touched me, and I am set on fire to attain the peace which is yours." 

 

 This June the Knights have been asked to participate in the Parish events to shed light on the 

Eucharist being the Real Presence.  May we light one soul on fire, open one heart to return to Christ 

or call one soul to join the Catholic Church.  May we stir up our own flame into a white hot flame 

and let our love for Christ shine through us. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

 

David Dunn 

Recorder

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

                        

 

LIKABLE LOUIE 
 

 On May 25, 2023, many of us celebrated Louie Chavez, who died recently at age 90. Father 

Binh in his eulogy/homily described Louie’s full life, and others told me stories of how Louie helped 

so many. 

 

 Louie and Theresa attended the same high school in Los Angeles, California, but it was 

when he saw this “Pretty Woman” Theresa walking down the street with her mom that he started a 

conversation with Theresa that never ended. The rest was history that led to their marriage and many 

years together. 

  

 Louie served in the U.S. Navy. Later he worked for the sheriff’s office and did undercover 

work to nail businesses that granted smog check certificates fraudulently. 

  

 Louie was a skilled carpenter who built the beautiful wooden lectern and presider’s chair at 

Saint Irenaeus, as well as tables, the huge wooden procession cross used on Good Friday, and 

manger scenes for Lent. Mary Jo said Louie even climbed a tall ladder in the sacristy to get figures 

out of storage for Lent until she stopped him. He worked until she was finished with her beautiful 

altar decorations! 

 

 Louie helped H.O.P.E., and Theresa was the Saint Irenaeus School secretary. Louie was a 

loyal 4th Degree Knight. He ran casino trips to raise funds for charity. He loved and supported our 

Presentation Sisters, and several of them who were able celebrated his life at the funeral. 

  

 Brother Bobby Velasquez presented Louie’s son and daughter a bible that many of us 

knights signed and a chalice engraved with his name. Some priest will celebrate mass with that 

chalice after it is blessed and pray for Louie and his loved ones at the greatest prayer on Earth, the 

mass! 

  

 Yes, Louie and Theresa received many other accolades. He suffered greatly with the 

suffering of Theresa and her sister, but now he and they are at peace. I apologize for omitting any of 

the great stories about Louie. Without a doubt, he was well-liked by many, maybe even some of 

those he apprehended in law enforcement! 

 

 We continue our heart-felt prayers for Louie and Theresa and family and all our fallen 

knights and their dear ones! 

 

God love you all, 

Frank Faecke 

 
 



 

 

Brothers Knights, 

 

 Happy June and the month dedicated to the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus. Gentleman, we have 

an opportunity this month to step out into the breach. As many of you know, there is a blasphemous 

group called The Sisters of Perpetual Indulgence who have been invited and will be honored at 

Dodger Stadium on June 16th. This group openly mocks God, the cross, and the Blessed Mother. 

Bishop Robert Barron (formerly LA auxiliary), Archbishop Gomez and Bishop Vann have all 

spoken out regarding this group and have asked the Dodgers to uninvite them. You may also know 

that the Dodgers did in fact uninvite them, but then reinvited them last week. 

 

 The call to action here is to join in a prayerful protest on Friday June 16 at Dodger Stadium. 

There are several groups involved in organizing the protest including Virgin Most Powerful Radio 

and Catholic Vote. I am currently working channels within the OC Diocese laity to get as many folks 

up to Dodger Stadium. 

 

 The event will start at 4:30 at the Cathedral of Our Lady of the Angels in downtown LA 

(https://www.olacathedral.org/). We will process from there to Stadium Way and likely will wrap up 

by 1st pitch.  

 

 I have sent a correspondence to Father Binh to organize a caravan and possibly announce the 

rally from the pulpit and include a bulletin advertisement next weekend. 

 

 If you are interested in caravanning, please call or text me at 714-309-2871. If I don’t 

answer, please send me a text. 

 

May God Bless Us All, 

Pro-Life Chairman 

Kevin Alcaino 

(714)-309-2871 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.olacathedral.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 

 



 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Chris Nsor – asukokim@ca.rr.com 994-1985   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Kevin Alcaino – kevinalcaino@gmail.com 309-2871 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Arthur Castro 562)572-1197(H) (562)446-1510(C)  
   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 
 

mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 714.888-6692 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


